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Dear Sir or Madam  
 
Thank you for the consultation on this development proposal.  
 
We have been involved at the pre-application stage in the development of this project and 
provided advice on the necessary archaeological surveys (Desk Based Assessment and 
Geophysics) to be completed in advance.  
 
We are in agreement with the findings of the Andrew Josephs Assoc. Heritage Statement (Oct 
2021) in secion 6.2 and a condition for an archaeological scheme of investigation comprising a 
strip/map/excavate methodology for the new 5ha extraction is recommended in accordance 
with TAN 24 (May 2017) and Planning Policy Wales (Feb 2021). The archaeological fieldwork 
would need to be completed before any extraction can commence, but can be done in stages to 
allow early winning of minerals from areas which are deemed clear of archaeology.  
 
Cadw will comment on the indirect impacts to the Vale of Clwyd Registered Historic Landscape.  
 
The condition in this case would be:  
 
Suggested planning condition to facilitate a scheme of archaeological investigation using a 
strip/map/excavate methodology as a condition of consent  
  
No development shall take place within the application area until the applicant, or their agents 
or successors in title, has secured the implementation of a programme of archaeological work in 
accordance with a written scheme of investigation, which has been submitted by the applicant 
and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority.   
  



The archaeological programme of work will be undertaken and completed in accordance with 
the relevant Standards and Guidance laid down by the Chartered Institute for Archaeologists. A 
copy of the resulting report should be submitted to the Local Planning Authority and the 
Development Control Archaeologist, (Clwyd-Powys Archaeological Trust, The Offices, Coed y 
Dinas, Welshpool, SY21 8RP Email: mark.walters@cpat.org.uk Tel: 01938 553670). After 
approval by the Local Planning Authority, a copy of the report and resulting archive should also 
be sent to the Historic Environment Record Officer, Clwyd-Powys Archaeological Trust for 
inclusion in the regional Historic Environment Record and the National Monuments Rercord, 
RCAHMW 
  
Reason: To secure preservation by record of all archaeological remains which will be impacted 
by the development  
 
The applicant will need to engage an archaeological contractor to complete this work and a 
written scheme of investigation (WSI) will need to be approved by me before the archaeological 
works commence.  
 
 
Kind regards  
 
 
Mark Walters  

 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Mark Walters  
Senior Planning Archaeologist / Uwch Archeolegydd Cynllunio 

Ffôn / Tel:  Mobile: 07736 163148 
E-bost / E-mail: mark.walters@cpat.org.uk 
 
Ymddiriedolaeth Archaeolegol Clwyd-Powys, Y Swyddfeydd, Coed y Dinas, Welshpool, SY21 8RP,  
Swyddfa Gofrestredig fel yr uchod. Rhif Cwmni 1212455, Rhif Elusen 508301, Sefydliad Cofrestredig 
CIfA.  
 
Clwyd-Powys Archaeological Trust, The Offices, Coed y Dinas, Welshpool, SY21 8RP.  

Registered Office as above. Company No 1212455, Charity No 508301. Chartered Institute for 
Archaeologists Registered Organisation No 6.   
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